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Synopsis as Enacted

Brief Description: Authorizing counties with a population of
one million or more to have family court and mental health
commissioners.

By Representatives Appelwick and R. Fisher; by request of
Administrator for the Courts.

House Committee on Judiciary
Senate Committee on Law & Justice

Background: Superior courts may appoint family court
commissioners and mental health commissioners to assist the
court in handling family law cases and mental health
commitment hearings.

The superior courts’ authority to appoint family law and
mental health commissioners is derived from statute. Prior
to 1991, "class A counties and counties of the first through
ninth classes" had statutory authority to appoint family
court and mental health commissioners. Therefore, the
statute included King County. A county’s "class" was
determined by population. A class "A" county had a
population of 210,000 or more .

In 1991, the Legislature passed a comprehensive bill that
eliminated the entire classification scheme. Every statute
that referenced a classification was amended to substitute
the approximate population range associated with the county
class. The statutes governing county authority to appoint
family and mental health commissioners were amended to
authorize those appointments in "each county with a
population of less than one million." The effect of the
amendment was to authorize commissioner appointments in
every county except King County. Deleting King County’s
authority to appoint court commissioners was an inadvertent
error.

Summary: All counties, including King County, may appoint
family and mental health commissioners to help the superior
court handle cases concerning family law and mental health
commitments.

Votes on Final Passage:
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House 96 0
Senate 39 0

Effective: April 12, 1993
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